
Committee Meeting


November 14, 2012
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 7:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Stanley Folse, Michael McKinney, Sr., Marlin Rogers, Robert LeBlanc, Wayne Waguespack, Vice-President Leonce Carmouche, President Joseph Dantin, Williams, Jr., John Boughton, Warner Sylvain, Clinton Royeau and Randy Trosclair, Executive Director were present. Russell Loupe and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Commissioner Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment Committee Report.  He reported that all of the districts light and heavy equipment is presently operational.

Commissioner Stanley Folse presented the Safety Report.  He said there were no lost time accidents to report to the Board.  The last safety meeting was held on November 15, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. The next safety meeting is scheduled for Thursday December 13, 2012 at 6:00 a.m.

There was no Personnel Committee Report.

The Off-Levee Project Report was present by Ivy Chauvin.


Randy discussed a proposed two-way radio upgrade. This item will be placed on the January 2013 agenda for further consideration.


Vice-President Leonce Carmouche discussed the 457B Employer Contributions for the retirement plan.  He asked that all Commissioners review the chart that was presented he stated he will bring it back up at a later date to see if the Board wants to raise the percentages up or not. 


Since there were no additional financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Warner Sylvian moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner John Boughton.
  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
